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(3) The head of each agency shall not
allow training in a facility that dis-
criminates in the admission or treat-
ment of students.

(b)(1) Training of Presidential ap-
pointees. The Office of Personnel Man-
agement delegates to the head of each
agency authority to authorize training
for officials appointed by the Presi-
dent. In exercising this authority, the
head of an agency must ensure that the
training is in compliance with chapter
41 of title 5, United States Code, and
with this part. This authority may not
be delegated to a subordinate.

(2) Records. When exercising this del-
egation of authority, the head of an
agency must maintain records that in-
clude:

(i) The name and position title of the
official;

(ii) A description of the training, its
location, vendor, cost, and duration;
and

(iii) A statement justifying the train-
ing and describing how the official will
apply it during his or her term of of-
fice.

(3) Review of delegation. Exercise of
this authority is subject to U.S. Office
of Personnel Management review.

(c) Training for the head of an agen-
cy. Since self-review constitutes a con-
flict of interest, heads of agencies must
submit their own requests for training
to the U.S. Office of Personnel Manage-
ment for approval.

(d) The head of the agency shall es-
tablish the form and manner of main-
taining agency records related to train-
ing plans, expenditures, and activities.

(e) The head of the agency shall es-
tablish written procedures which cover
the minimum requirements for contin-
ued service agreements. (See also 5
CFR 410.310.)

(f) The head of each agency shall pre-
scribe procedures, as authorized by sec-
tion 402 of Executive Order No. 11348,
for obtaining U.S. Department of State
advice before assigning an employee
who is stationed within the continental
limits of the United States to training
outside the continental United States
that is provided by a foreign govern-
ment, international organization, or
instrumentality of either.

[61 FR 66193, Dec. 17, 1996, as amended at 63
FR 43867, Aug. 17, 1998]

§ 410.303 Employee responsibilities.
Employees are responsible for self-de-

velopment, for successfully completing
and applying authorized training, and
for fulfilling continued service agree-
ments. In addition, they share with
their agencies the responsibility to
identify training needed to improve in-
dividual and organizational perform-
ance and identify methods to meet
those needs, effectively and efficiently.

§ 410.304 Funding training programs.
Section 4112 of title 5, United States

Code, provides for agencies paying the
costs of their training programs and
plans from applicable appropriations or
from other funds available. Training
costs associated with program accom-
plishment may be funded by appropria-
tions applicable to that program area.
In addition, section 4109(a)(2) of title 5,
United States Code, provides authority
for agencies and employees to share
the expenses of training.

§ 410.305 Establishing and using inter-
agency training.

Executive departments, independent
establishments, Government corpora-
tions subject to chapter 91 of title 31,
the Library of Congress, and the Gov-
ernment Printing office may provide or
share training programs developed for
its employees of other agencies under
section 4120 of title 5, United States
Code, when this would result in better
training, improved service, or savings
to the Government. Section 302(d) of
Executive Order 11348 allows agencies
excluded from section 4102 of title 5,
United States Code, to also receive
interagency training when this would
result in better training, improved
service, or savings to the Government.
Section 201(e) of Executive Order 11348
provides for the Office of Personnel
Management to coordinate interagency
training conducted by and for agencies
(including agencies and portions of
agencies excepted by section 4102(a) of
Title 5, United States Code).

§ 410.306 Selecting and assigning em-
ployees to training.

(a) Each agency shall establish cri-
teria for the fair and equitable selec-
tion and assignment of employees to
training consistent with merit system
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